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NARS NEWS 
The  Northwest  Amateur Radio Society 
an ARRL Special Services Club   #2120 

 September 2017 

Important Dates 
 

Monthly club meeting: 
Third Friday of each month,   7:30 pm. 
(except January) Cypress Creek 
Christian Community Ctr., Youth Cen-
ter 2nd. Floor, # 203, 
6823 Cypresswood Drive 
 
Board of Directors Meeting 
Tuesday,  Next meeting, Sept 26, 
2017,  7:30 pm at:  Ponderosa Fire 
Station 17061 Rolling Creek Drive, 
Houston 
 
VE License Exam:  
Next exam, Saturday, Sept 23, 2017    

Saturday, at 8::00 AM at Tomball Re-

gional Hospital, 1st floor Green con-

ference room.  
 
Lunch Break—North 
Sept 13 Spring Creek BBQ 
Sept 20 Pei Wei 
Sept 27 Panera Bread 
Oct 04 Jason’s Deli 
Oct 11 Baker Street Pub 
Oct 18 Sweet Tomatoes 
.Lunch Break—Medical Center 
Sept 13 Pronto Cucinino 
Sept 20 Antonio’s Mexican Grill 
Sept 27 Jason’s Deli 
Oct 04 Buffalo Grille 
Oct 11 Southwell’s Hamburger Grill 
Oct 18 Silver Palace Chinese Buffet 
 
Tail Dragger’s Lunch Bunch -  
Mondays, 11 am. 
Aviator’s Grill, Hooks Aerodrome 
 
Notice: NARS membership dues are 
$20 per year, renewable on anniver-
sary date. 

Breakfast at 
Denny’s 

Saturdays, 7 a.m. 
 6504 FM 2920, Spring, TX 
Just a few blocks west of  

Kuykendahl at the intersection of 
TC Jester & FM 2920 

September 15th Program 

Texas QSO Party 2017     

Preparation 
September 23 and 24 

a Keith Dutson NM5G Presentation 
Coordinator Keith Dutson will be making a presentation on the upcoming 
TQP contest, with tips on planning routes for those who want to go mobile 
and for those who want to follow the mobile operators for those multipliers. 
If you’ve never participated in TQP this is a great opportunity to learn what 
it’s all about and how much fun it can be. If you’re an experienced con-
tester this is a good time to meet some of the friendly competition or find a 
mobile partner and see how many of the 254 counties you can drive 
through (at legal speed limits) in the weekend.  Program will include some 
history, how to enter and future plans. See you there!  

Seems like almost no time has passed since the last TQP, but there is less than a 
month to go! Operating times for the 2017 contest are from 1400Z on SATUR-
DAY, September 23 to 0200Z on SUNDAY. September 24 and from 1400Z to 
2000Z on SUNDAY, September 24. Stations may work the entire contest period.  

Meeting location change! 
Due to historic flooding around the Cypress Creek Community Center,  

location & time change was required. 

Spring Creek Barbecue,  6068 FM 2920,  

between Kuykendahl & TC Jester on North side of FM 2920,   

near Kroger shopping center.  

Dinner at 6 p.m, meeting starts at 7 p.m. 
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4721 Watonga Blvd. 

Houston, TX 77092 
www.ofarc.org 

 

V.E. Exams every 4th Satur-

day of the month at 9:30 

a.m. 

Contact: John Westerlage 

N5DWI@oafrc.org  for 

 further info. 

Saturday, August 19 Special VE 

Test Session Results at Charles R. 

Hooks 

Education Center 
 

We had 20 candidates taking 37 tests. 

Element 2 tests given: 20; passed 18 

Element 3 tests given: 16; passed 1 

Element 4 tests given: 1; passed 0 

 

Congratulations to: 

Kary Bledsoe - new Technician 

Marvin Gil - new Technician 

Walter Winston - new Technician 

Andrew Pruitt - new Technician 

LaShabriel Keys - new Technician 

Trey Cox - new Technician 

Mike Taylor - new Technician 

Tom Larsh - new General 

Scott Burris - new Technician 

Angelynn Johnson - new Technician 

Bob Janusaitis - new Technician 

James Winston - new Technician 

Joshua Polman - new Technician 

Isabel Anderson - new Technician 

Diana Cooper - new Technician 

Dan Lyall - new Technician 

Russ Stevens - new Technician 

Rosemary Acevedo - new Technician 

 

Thanks to the VE's in attendance: 

Martin Rogoff N5GPS 

Larry Hill WA5LSV 

Bill Bierman N5RDO 

Steve Protz KA5AUD 

Skip Ferguson K5LLR 

Ron Matusek WA6TQH 

Sheree Horton KF5LMJ 

Ron Horton KF5LFL 

 

Anyone who wants to observe and/or participate in a session is 

always 

welcome.  Just let me know if you want to learn more about be-

coming a 

volunteer examiner. 

 

73, Keith Dutson NM5G 

Change in September Meeting Location & Start Time 
Due to historic flooding around the Cypress Creek Community 

Center, location & time change was required. 

Spring Creek Barbecue  

6068 FM 2920, Klein, Texas 

between Kuykendahl & TC Jester on North side of FM 2920,  near 

Kroger shopping center.  

Dinner at 6 pm (Dinner not required to attend meeting) 

Meeting Starts at 7 pm. 

President’s corner 
 

I  hope this finds you and your family safe and dry. 

As I write this, it is Labor Day weekend. For many of us, things 

are getting back to normal after Hurricane Harvey — for us the 

waters have receded. We’re back shopping, there’s talk of an 

A&M football game, there is no gasoline shortage (thanks internet 

rumor). Most NARS members seemed to have gotten through the 

flooding as well as can be expected. 

 

Yesterday I took a bike ride down towards Cypresswood, where 

library and the community center are located. I passed golfers out 

on the course, I saw people playing tennis. But as I went south of 

Louetta, I began to see trash bags in yards. As I progressed fur-

ther, I began to see furniture and drywall in the yards.  The area 

along Cypresswood is still in disrepair. 

 

I talked to a friend, who said it took two hours to drive to Meyer-

land on Saturday due to the road conditions.  I have friends dis-

placed by the backwater at Addicks Reservoir and Lake Houston. 

People in Beaumont are still flooded and many are without power.  

I’m not sure if I’ll be able to get downtown for work by Tuesday.  

 

So first, remember not everything is back to normal. There is still 

a lot of recovery ahead. I wanted to remind everyone to give 

thanks, and to not forget those less fortunate. I would ask if you 

can do something to help, please do so. 

 

Second, we are currently unsure of the current condition of the 

Cypress Creek Community Center – I am still waiting to hear 

back from their space coordinator. This area experienced severe 

flooding, there was floodwater in the Barbra Bush Library which 

remains closed.  In anticipation of not being able to meet in our 

usual location this month – it was decided to move to another lo-

cation – Spring Creek Barbecue on FM 2920 between Kuykendahl 

& TC Jester. This will necessitate a change in our usual schedule: 

(a) meet there at 6pm to eat, (b) start the meeting at 7pm, rather 

than the usual 7:30pm; and (c) shortened program – conclude by 

8pm. We may  have additional disruptions to “normal” in the fu-

ture, so I ask for your patience as we work through this. 

 

Best regards, 

 

Richard Nelson 

KF5WRD 
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Historic Project Amelia Earhart 

Flight Ends Successfully 

 

H is 'round-the-world Project Amelia Earhart commemorative 

flight now complete, pilot and radio amateur Brian Lloyd, 

WB6RQN, is back on his home turf in Texas. The solo circum-

navigation in his single-engine plane Spirit took a little longer 

than 2 months. 

"I did it! I did it!" Lloyd exclaimed to the crowd awaiting is arri-

val at Kestrel Airpark in Texas on August 4. "This was not a solo 

flight. This was a flight that was supported by hundreds of peo-

ple," he said after landing. Lloyd logged hundreds of Amateur 

Radio contacts over the course of his entire adventure, which was 

funded by The Classic Aircraft Aviation Museum and through 

other donations. He retraced the route the famous aviator never 

finished in 1937. 

 

A problem with the plane's fuel system at the approximate half-

way point caused Lloyd to turn back for repairs. That and some 

poor weather delayed his return to Texas by a few days. 

At mid-week, Lloyd wrote in his blog that he was working up "all 

the information about my flight to both Earthrounders and the 

NAA [National Aeronautic Association], so that my circumnavi-

gation becomes official." 

Lloyd said on his website that he's not sure what to attempt next. 

"There is still Lindbergh's flight and a shot at the world speed 

record over the route from NYC to Paris," he mused. He acknowl-

edged that a lot of hams he contacted are waiting for a QSL card. 

"Trying to fly, make contacts, and getting the info onto paper is a 

challenge," he said. 

Lloyd landed in Oakland, California, on July 31, marking his re-

turn to the Continental US. On his final leg, he visited the Amelia 

Earhart Museum in Atchison, Kansas, before ending his epic 

flight at his home airfield, Kestrel Airpark in Texas, where the 

celebration awaited. Lloyd crossed the meridian that passes 

through Kestrel Airpark on his way to Atchison, Earhart's birth-

place, at that point successfully circumnavigating the globe. After 

landing in Texas, Lloyd offered his remaining supply of granola 

bars that had traveled with him around the globe to those crowd-

ing around Spirit. 

The actual length of his 'round-the-world flight was 34,463 miles, 

Lloyd determined after reviewing his flight log. "If you include 

the hops where I had to turn back for problems and test hops after 

maintenance, the distance would have been over 31,000 nautical 

miles," he noted. "That is a long way to fly." The entire trip took 

66 days, with some 200 hours in the air. -- Thanks to Brian Lloyd, 

WB6RQN, and Jim Linton, VK3PC 

 

On 9/5/2017 1:20 PM, Grumpy wrote: 

 

S orry, no DX column this month! 

Grumpy took on water...He's real grumpy now! 

Not composing this month for sure.  

 Hard to find a puter and internet access 

 

     73 Grumpy 

http://projectameliaearhart.org/
http://projectameliaearhart.org/photos/
http://www.earthrounders.com/
https://naa.aero/
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Be A Scoutreach Volunteer Be A Scoutreach Volunteer 

 

U se your experience to help expand Ham Radio into new parts of Southeast Texas-Volunteer according to 

your schedule and availability. Scoutreach is the Sam Houston Area Council's program to build Radio 

Scouting. Experienced Radio Operators, Scout Volunteers are needed to bring the skill components to the Scout's 

experience. 

 

Volunteers must be registered 

Scouters and have completed youth 

protection training. Please contact 

Lionel Jellins at lionel@jellins.net to 

volunteer to let us know your areas 

of interest  and knowledge. 

Scoutreach will develop a calendar 

of events where volunteers are most 

needed and we will be happy to 

match you with an opportunity to 

serve.  

 

Scoutreach is the Sam Houston Area 

Council's program to build Radio 

Scouting. Experienced Radio Opera-

tors, Scout Volunteers are needed to 

bring the skill components to the 

Scout's experience. 

 

Volunteers must be registered Scouters and have completed youth protection training. Please contact Lionel 

Jellins at lionel@jellins.net to volunteer to let us know your areas of interest and knowledge. Scoutreach will de-

velop a calendar of events where volunteers are most needed and we will be happy to match you with an oppor-

tunity to serve.  

 

Use your experience to help expand Ham Radio into new parts of Southeast Texas-Volunteer according to your 

schedule and availability 

FCC’s Updated Rules Governing Personal Radio Services Become Effective on September 28 

 

09/01/2017 

The FCC recently adopted a comprehensive reorganization of and update to the rules governing the Personal Radio Services (PRS). These include a 

wide variety of wireless devices used by the general public for personal communication, including hand-held Family Radio Service (FRS) transceivers, 

radio-controlled models, Personal Locator Beacons (PLBs), medical implant devices, and others. 

In addition to the updated rule changes, the FCC enhanced the General Mobile Radio Service (GMRS) to allow new digital applications, allot additional 

interstitial channels, and extend license terms from 5 to 10 years. It also allotted additional channels to the FRS and increased allowable power on cer-

tain FRS channels from 0.5 W to 2 W. It also updated the Citizens Radio Service (CB) rules to allow hands-free headsets, eliminate a restriction on DX 

communication, and remove other outdated requirements. 

“These changes and others will update PRS rules to be more in line with current public demands for the services and will make the rules easier to read 

and find information, while also removing outdated requirements and removing unnecessary rules,” the FCC said. 

https://www.federalregister.gov/documents/2017/08/29/2017-17395/personal-radio-service-reform
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Welcome, Congratulations and Condolences 
New members:   

Mark Winslet K5IB, Thomas Larsh, KG5UUB, Scott Burris KG5UUC, 

Marvin Gil KG5UTV, Russell Stevens KG5UUK 

 

NARS Resource list 
General help: 

Allen Majeski WA5REJ 

281 528-0673  wa5rej@yahoo.com 

 

Deral Kent K5WNO 

281 548-7476 k5wno@juno.com 

 

Al Manard N6VQO 

281 292-3113 almanard@gmail.com 

 

Digital modes: 

Marty Fitzgerald W5MF 

281 251-4301 fitz6@swball.net 

VHF/UHF: 

Brian Derx N5BA 

281 251-4301  

PC Programming & Ops: 

Keith Dutson NM5G 

281 516-1466 keith1@dutson.net 

 

Building Electronics & kits: 

Mark Tyler K5GQ 

281 587-0256  k5gq@juno.com 

 

 

 

Card checking for awards: 

Bob Walworth N5ET—DXCC 

281 292-2221  rwalworth@charter.net 

 

Brian Derx N5BA—WAS, VUCC 

281 894-5942   

 

Bob Walworth N5ET—WAZ 

281 292-2221  rwalworth@charter.net 

 

NARS Public Info. Officer 

TBA 

NARS Information 
President & Board Chairman 

Richard Nelson KF5WRD 

281 257-1279 

Richard-nelson@hotmail.com 

 

Vice President 

 Keith Dutson  - Pending 

281 516-1466 

kdutson@sbcglobal.net 

Treasurer 

Sheree Horton KF5LMJ 

713 299-6994 

sher5456@gmail.com 

 

Secretary 

Martin Rogoff N5GPS 

281 890-4538 

N5gps.tx@gmail.com 

 

Directors 

Lester Mignerey KB0MEF 

281 257-6580 

kb0mef@arrl.net 

 

 

Ron Horton KF5LFL 

713 299-7113 

ron.horton88gmail.com 

Ron Matusek WA6TQH 

281 205-3068 

ronm1@att.com 

 

 

Mike Bowen N8ILU 

281 954-0940 

mike5664g@yahoo.com 

 

Administrative & General Info. 

Keith Dutson NM5G 

281 516-1466 

keith1@dutson.net 

 

Send changes in address, phone, or email to: 

 NARS 

P.O. Box 90387 

Houston, TX 77290-0387 

 

Nets 

2 meter Wed. 8 pm. 146.660, tone 141.3 

Coordinator: Jerry Whiting KB5VGD 

g_whiting@sbcglobal.net 

 

Web site 

URL: http//www.w5nc.net 

Web Master: Bill Buoy N5BIA 

281 370-3510  n5bia@arrl.net  

 

NARS Reflector 

NARS@mailman.qth.net 

Coordinator: Keith Dutson NM5G 

281 516-1466   keith1@dutson.net 

 

Texas QSO Party 

Co-coordinator: Chuck Sanders NO5W 

832 657-4832 

no5w.chuck@gmail.com 

 

Co-coordinator: Keith Dutson NM5G 

281 516-1466  keith1@dutson.net 

 

VE Session (ARRL) Manager 

Keith Dutson NM5G 

281 516-1466   kdutson@sbcglobal.net 

Meetings 

Monthly General Membership 3rd. Friday 

each month  (except January) at 7:30 pm. 

Cypress Creek Christian Community Ctr. 

6823 Cypresswood Drive 

 

Saturday Breakfast 

Denny’s  6504 FM 2920, Spring 

(Just a few blocks west of Kuykendahl) 

 

Wednesday Lunch-11  am. 

Various places. Info on front page. 

 

NARS News is published monthly by the Northwest Amateur Radio Society. Send all articles and materials for the newsletter to: 

Editor,  Joe Sokolowski, jsokolow@sbcglobal.net  Deadline for articles to appear in the next newsletter is the last day of each month. 

Northwest Amateur Radio Society is a Special Services Club affiliated with the American Radio Relay League, ARRL Club No. 2120. 


